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The lithium-ion batteries used in Q4, Q4n, Q8, etc. may swell over time caused by 

deterioration due to repeated charging and discharging. 

 

If the lithium-ion battery swells, you may be unable to remove the battery from the battery 

compartment of the product. For this reason, a regular check of battery is recommended. 

 

If the battery swells or malfunctions, or if the battery life becomes extremely short, contact a 

distributor in your area immediately.  

 

In addition, even if the battery swells, its structure is designed to guarantee the safety. Please 

be assured that it will not burst or catch fire. 

 

DISTRIBUTORS  
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Dispose of lithium batteries in accordance with all local and national requirements. 
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